Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

May 19th, 2018 10:00 a.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President
· Tom Wall - Vice President (on phone)
· Jim Greene – Treasurer
· Ron Laramy – Secretary
Owners in attendance:  Brian Goymour (301) on phone; Donna Schuiteman (105) on phone,  Paul Bryan (506), Barb Ayash (402)
Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 14 days in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.  (For board meetings where special assessments are considered.)
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Bill Biedenbach at 10:00 a.m. E.S.T.
Approval of Minutes

**Motion to dispense with reading the minutes of the last meeting was made by Jim Greene and seconded by Ron Laramy and carried unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· High balance currently due to the funds for the roof not having been paid out yet along with the current assessment money.
· YTD about $6800 under budget but it’s far too early in the year to tell how everything will turn out.  Should end year as expected barring any unforeseen expenses. 
Manager’s Report 
· Star Herbig from HIG insurance attended to go over insurance issues. 
· Many unit owners asking to have their insurance re-quoted.  Flyers available from the managers. 

· Contact Star at HIG if you want a competitive quote.

· Will have a wind mitigation certification document on hand for insurance companies going forward. 

· We have a sprinkler system with a fire monitoring panel which can also lower insurance rates.  We have the certification on hand if needed. 

· Many agents don’t realize there are discounts available, so it is worth checking on this.  Contact Managers with questions.

· It was mentioned that if you can find a lower price on a policy you can cancel you existing coverage at any time and get a refund when making a change. 

· They do have coverages available that now provide coverage over the normal $2000 loss assessment if desired. 
· Elevator update

· Annual inspection passed.  No issues found. 

· Bill added that he discussed the chip in the floor of the elevator with the elevator guy.  Discovered that the floor of the elevator is plywood.  May need to be replaced at some point. 

· Serv-Pro has offered us a new program that would guarantee how quick they would respond to our needs and would also offer us an additional 5% off of their pricing.

· The discount and response time are only guaranteed on work that was requested by the managers. 

· After discussion it was determined that there was no downside to signing this agreement and Bill will go ahead and sign. 

· Rules and Regulations document:  recommendation to add “Quiet Hours” to our Rules and Regs so we can quote these times to owners and tenants alike
· Motion made to add “Quiet Hours are between the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m.” to our rules and regulations documentation.  Motion made by Jim Greene, seconded by Ron Laramy.  Carried unanimously. 

· It was brought to our attention that some owners are allowing non-staying friends or family to park in our lot and use the pool facilities when they are NOT staying in our building.  The board believes this should NOT be allowed going forward. 

· Service dog issues:  We have been faced with tenants with a service dog which has necessitated us to learn much more about the rules around this situation.

· Law says that 5% of units must be available for service dog stays
· Service dogs CAN be in the pool area, but can NOT be in the pool
· Service dog does not have to always wear identification

· Service dog does not have to be on leash at all times. 

· Managers will verify if we can overrule the leash rules for our condo. 

· Important that if any owners have questions on this or any similar situation, PLEASE contact the managers instead of confronting tenants yourselves. 

Old Business
· Roof update
· Carlisle products came to check the roof and there was a punch list of five items that needed to be taken care of by the roofing company before things can be finalized. 

· Due to delays this punch list has not been completed yet so we have not yet paid for the project and we have not received the official paperwork certifying the work and certifying that we have a wind mitigated roof.
· Everything is done other than this list. 

· Spectrum/Sky Fy update from Tom Wall (notes included in e-mail)
· Spectrum proposal 

· Contract signed on May 1st for a life of 6-years.

· Cost will be $54.89 / month / unit

· Currently paying around $63 for television and WIFI
· As is the case with most contracts there is a provision that price can increase up to 5% per year

· Start date for re-wiring work is two weeks out

· Job duration will be 60 – 90 days, but leaning towards 60

· There will be three outlets in the two-bedroom units and four outlets in the three-bedroom units. (living room and each bedroom)

· If additional outlets are wanted they can be added at the owners expense

· All cables will be in-wall wherever possible but if not possible, it will be run along the baseboard. 

· Plate covers will be provided for all outlets. 

· Two cable boxes per unit

· One internet modem per unit

· Does not share signal with other units

· The boxes and the modem will be delivered to each unit at a cost of $49.95 each.  This will be billed to the individual owners. 

· This will ensure that everything is properly installed and working. 

· The board is working on how to reimburse owners for this expense and hope to discuss a solution by the next board meeting. 

· Owners will identify where the t.v. outlets will be located

· One time.  If changes are made after installation the cost would be the owners responsibility

· IMPERATIVE that ALL OWNERS communicate to the managers via e-mail as to the location choice of each outlet.  (living room and all bedrooms) This must be done by June 8th without exception.
· Owners who currently have internet through Spectrum will have their bills adjusted once our service is converted. 

· Right of access update:

· (Statute 718) is a state law and we will write up a document to allow us to hand to anyone questioning the rules.  If access is needed for the safety and/or preservation of the building, the managers have the right to access all units. 

· Basketball hoop update

· A new hoop has been purchased and we have arranged for the disposal of the old hoop.  The cost including shipping and tax is $155.  

· Master Key system update

· As of now all units have been converted to the new locks.  

· Please see the managers on your next visit for the new keys. 

· You will be billed for whatever number of keys you requested.  This will be billed to your account with 401 Management and will be sent to Charles Belote with your next HOA dues payment. 
· If you pay HOA fees annually please send a check to Charles Belote for the amount due.  #of keys X $2 each. 

· Garage door update

· Permitting being worked on right now

· Garage doors should be shipped from factory to installer on May 21st and they will bring nine doors at a time for installation of nine doors a day. 

· For those who are storing boats or cars in your garage, they will need to be removed before installation.  Coordinate with the managers in advance. 

· Wind screens update

· Our storage location for our wind screens is no longer available.

· This will necessitate off-site storage and the fear is that they will not make it through the transportation and storage process.

· We have had a number of vandalism events over the winter and we have spent over $1000 this year in repairs. 

· Based on the cost of installation in the fall and taking them down in the Spring, along with the repairs needed, and now adding the storage fees, we would be spending approximately $2500 a year on the existing screens and they are in a poor state of repair already. 

· We have been working on a solution incorporating our existing fence that will be much more easily stored and would be able to be installed and taken down much more easily. 

· Want to create a prototype of a solution. 

· We have authorized $500 towards this prototype.

· After much discussion, it was determined that we need a new solution no matter what, so we decided to pull down the existing wind fence and scrap them out. 

· Parking lot sealing and line painting update

· Work has been completed and looks great

· This sealing can be done at least one more time in 3-years before a complete repaving is due. 
· Status will be assessed again at that time.

· Repair/replacement of 1st floor walkways and portico update

· We continue to search out solutions but have not had success as yet

· Building repairs on units #601 and #606 update

· Repairs are scheduled for the first week of June. 

· Slated to take a week to repair.
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 p.m. EST
Next board meeting is currently planned for August 11th at 10:00 a.m. 
